
Board of Supervisors Minutes 
February 20, 2024 

 
The Tama County Board of Supervisors met at 8:30 a.m. February 20, 2024.  Present: 1st District 
Supervisor, Curt Hilmer; 2nd District Supervisor, Bill Faircloth and 3rd District Supervisor, Dan 
Anderson.  
8:30 – 9:15 Employee/Department Head Time 
9:15 – 9:30 Public Comment on Agenda Items The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
Present:  Supervisors Hilmer, Faircloth, Anderson.  Tama County Assistant Auditor Karen Rohrs, 
members of the public.    
 
9:30 Motion by Anderson, seconded by Faircloth to approve the minutes of the February 12th 
regular meeting.   All voted aye.  Motion carried 
 
The Board met with Ben Daleske, Tama County Engineer, to get a road projects report.   
 
Tammy Wise, HR/Insurance Administrator, informed the board that she received a rebate check 
from the health insurance for rebates on county prescriptions.  She also let the board know that an 
employee appreciation date has been set for April 12, 2024. 
 
Jeremy Cremeans, 911 Director, was present to ask the Supervisors to sign a lease agreement with 
Verizon Wireless to collocate cellular equipment on the Garwin 911 tower location.  Motion by 
Anderson, seconded by Faircloth to approve signing a lease with Verizon to collocate cellular 
equipment on the Garwin 911 tower.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Faircloth, seconded by Anderson to approve a temporary liquor license for Lucky Wife 
Wine Slushies for an event to be held at 2821 370th Street Chelsea on May 10th and 11th.  All voted 
aye.  Motion carried.  
 
 Motion by Anderson, seconded by Faircloth to approve the use of the Courthouse lawn for 
Presbyterian Church Easter Egg Hunt on March 30th, at 1 pm.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Faircloth, seconded by Anderson to approve the claims for payment as presented.  All 
voted aye.  Motion carried. 
 
Chairman Hilmer adjourned the meeting at 9:43 a.m. 
 


